## Village of Mapleton LIQUOR COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Mapleton Village Hall, 8524 Main St January 10, 2019 6:00 pm

## A. Call to Order at 6:04 pm

## B. Roll Call

Mayor Carl Bishop
 No committee members were in attendance

Note: Even though no committee members were in attendance Mayor Bishop decided to use the time to hear from audience members.

## C. Subjects

a) Liquor License for the Corner Fakm

Carolyn, of the Corner Farm stated that they have twelve parties a year that they need a license for and that there would not be an open bar. Debbie Herrold asked if there was going to be a poll of the neighborhood. There was discussion about having a public meeting or circulating a petition but no decision was made. The Clerk explained that should the village grant a liquor license, it is contingent upon the State issuing a license as well. If the State withholds a license for any reason then the village license will be revoked. The Village will also need proof that the Corner Farm has dram insurance. Patty Monks asked if they were going to be carding for minors and Carolyn said that yes, they do card.

Alice Daily asked where a pre-annexation grants an alcohol license and a building permit in writing. Our attorney explained that it puts them first in line in order to be annexed if that becomes available and puts them under the jurisdiction of the village. Liz Rench asked how we can give a license to a property that is zoned A1 and not commercial. That was deferred to the main meeting.

Liz asked Carolyn why they want to come into the village other than the liquor license. Carolyn stated that Peoria County said they didn't need a liquor license but the woman who told her that is no longer working for the County. Debbie Herrold stated that she had been told they couldn't get a license from the county because of a lawsuit. Carolyn said that was not true, that there is no lawsuit with the county.

- D. Additional Business
- E. Adjourn Open Session Adjourned at 6:18 pm

**Transcribed by Patricia Briggs** 

Tatricia &. Briggs

**Approved by the Village Board 14 February 2019**